Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held on 15th February 2010 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Susan Young, David Clark, Terry Scott, Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Roger Codling, Arthur Williams, Hilary Backhouse, Roland Backhouse, David Earnshaw, Coral Simpson, Henry Twigger, Michael Boator, Malcolm Kennerley, Martin Quarton and Roy Wilson.

Apologies for absence: Lynne Booth, Elizabeth Kirk, Chris Gardner, John Wilson, and Mara Ozolins.
There was no speaker this month and much of the meeting was allocated to a discussion on ways of raising Pedals profile.

Cycling Development Group. 
Hugh attended a recent meeting. Issues discussed included: the Broxtowe Canal Towpath and other more ‘strategic’ network plans, sustainable urban extension (housing developments), the Nottingham Station Secure Bike Compound Plans, and the Cycling Workplace Challenge.  Funding for all transport is likely to be severely cut in future. 
Finance. 
John Rhodes has donated seat posts and saddles to Pedals for fund raising. Could these items be auctioned at a social event? This will be dealt with after the AGM, to which Hugh will bring the items.

Finances are sound at the moment. There are still a few outstanding invoices from the Autumn conference which Susan is chasing.
Wilford Suspension Bridge repair and reopening.  
This opened on February 12th.  About one hundred people attended the opening and there have been many positive comments on the reopening, the improvements to the bridge and also on Pedals role in leading the campaign to get the bridge back in use.
Better legal protection for the bridge as a right of way for walkers and cyclists now needs to be sought and we will be working closely with Tom Huggon of the Nottingham Civic Society etc. to campaign for this. Roger Codling would be raising the issue at Thursday’s meeting of the Nottingham Local Access Forum.
Andrew suggested that we encourage all involved in the Bridge reopening campaign to write to Severn Trent’s CEO to congratulate them on the improvements and to thank for all their efforts. Hugh would send round contact details, and also write on behalf of Pedals.
Gritting of Cycle facilities. 
Cycle lanes were not gritted during the recent icy weather. Even busy routes such as University Boulevard and Wilford Bridge were left ungritted. As a publicity stunt, Pedals members could do some gritting in future.  
Hugh mentioned that the subject of gritting was soon to be discussed by a City Council Review and Scrutiny Panel Inquiry and he would press for our views on this to be considered.
Nottingham Railway Station Secure Bike Compound. 
Secure cycle parking is progressing. Cycle stands could be installed by the end of April. CCTV will be installed. The Sheffield stands will be under cover. Further stands will be installed in the bell shaped area of Port Cochere. The rest of Port Cochere will be replaced with shops and cafes.
City Council new link plans, reported by John Lee

Money has been made available to improve the Big Track between Clifton Bridge and Grove Farm, and this was much welcomed.

John Lee had also told Hugh that work was due to start very soon on a scheme for an improved surface link between Wilford village and Gresham Park near the new Becket School. John’s first proposal had been dropped because of local opposition on grounds of security but the alternative link had proved more acceptable.

Finalising the Draft Pedals Nottingham wish list

Agreed to give more time for people to make comments on the draft list which Hugh had circulated recently and, in particular, to wait until after the Sherwood Cycling Roadshow on 27 March when people would be encourage to use the Pedals composite map (from the Pedals Pushers Guide) to make further suggestions for improvements.
Chris Carter had told Hugh that it would be very helpful, politically, if we could include a better balance between areas with more suggestions for improvements on the north and east sides of Nottingham City. In terms of priorities he suggested that we emphasise the more strategic longer routes as opposed to more specific local schemes on which the views of the local Councillors on priorities would be that much more important.

Agreed that the revised version of this draft list could be regarded as a first edition, with a review next year. This would give an opportunity to take account of changing developments including the extent to which schemes such as ‘Connecting Eastside’ had satisfied some of the needs we had identified.

Meetings and Events. 
Spring meeting of East Mids Cycling Forum – this has proved hard to organise as there is so much going on and it is proving hard to find a generally convenient date.

Hugh and Andrew Martin will attend a meeting to discuss FHA Bike Club proposed Community Rides. 
Hugh, Dave Clark and Peter Briggs will attend the Nottingham PCT Cycling for health staff launch day on March 18th. 
Transition Sherwood and Mapperley Cycling Road Show – Arthur and Andrew are involved in this. 
Andrew, Susan and Roger may attend the Spring CTC-Cyclenation conference in Portsmouth on April 17th. 
Hugh, Richard Mallender and Martin Quarton will help with leading rides for the West Bridgford Greening Campaign launch.
Rural Rides. 
There is uncertainty about the future of the County Council’s Rural Rides programme in 2011. Ridewise may take it on next year. Gary and Hugh were also sounding out other bodies for possible future support, e.g. the PCTs and also Sport Nottingham, for inclusion in their ongoing ‘Shape Up Notts’ campaign.
Miscellaneous. 
The AA-CTC Drive Safe Cycle Safe leaflet from 1994 may be revived and updated by GNTP.  Hugh had agreed to check with CTC what if any study had been done of the impact of this campaign and whether they were considering any such campaign in future. One idea was to target distribution of revised advice to Driving Schools, at least as a first step.

Pedals Restructuring Meeting. 
This will take place on February 17th at 7.30pm at the Globe

Discussion on Pedals Publicity and Ways of Raising Pedals Profile
There was much discussion about how to raise Pedals profile, including a proposal to produce an eNewsletter as opposed to a printed newsletter as happens currently. It costs about £1 per copy to produce the printed newsletter, which some people (not just those not on email) clearly prefer. We could therefore still consider doing a two-page issue, or even possibly one larger (16 pages) once a year. The next letter is due in April/May. The future of the newsletter will be discussed further at the AGM and we need then to make a firm decision.
Other suggestions to raise Pedals profile included: posters – 
· ask art/design students to produce A4 and A5 posters, 
· slips of paper (with appropriate message) attached to bikes (Chesterfield had a good response to this), 
· talks at work sites, 
· better liaison with local media, 
· cooperation with Transition Nottingham/ West Bridgford, letters column of Nottingham Evening Post, 
· better use of Facebook and Twitter, 
· more effort in responding to local authority consultations (including planning applications), 
· publicity stunts
· getting individual members to adopt a library, adopt a cycle shop and keep them supplied with Pedals business cards etc.

· keeping the Pedals website as fresh and up to date as possible, including new images and ensuring the prompt removal of redundant content (a subgroup could help ensure this was done properly, if there was interest in forming one)
· finding a replacement Publicity Officer to coordinate and spearhead all these efforts

Pedals receives an increasing number of invitations to meetings and other events and needs to be selective in order to meet as many people as possible. At the AGM we should agree which were the most important ones and try to find more people to take responsibility for each.
Should Pedals concentrate on some activities and drop others? Should we adapt new ideas? 
How can we get more people involved? As ever, Pedals is short of volunteers. 
Proposed campaign on cycle parking

Peter Briggs gave a presentation on his thoughts for a cycle parking campaign. Agreed that a high profile campaign would help Pedals publicity, and highlighting the lack of good cycle provision would be an effective campaign. 
Agreed that, as a next step, we need to bring this to the attention of the wider membership and to encourage people to let us have images of what they considered good and bad practice in different areas, with a selection of these going on the website.

